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Useful Contacts 
 

Borwick Parish Meeting    Chair – Dave Smith    Clerk – Dave Scott 
     borwickpm@gmail.com 

Priest Hutton Parish Meeting Chair – Nigel Adams   Clerk – Diane Adams                                                                 

clerkph@priesthutton.co.uk 

Memorial Hall    Chair – Ken Dunn       Bookings – Chris Heginbotham 

     kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

     christineheginbotham@gmail.com 

St Mary’s Church    Churchwarden – Sally Fletcher 07955 197790 

Neighbourhood Watch (B & PH)  Andy Stoyle    nw@priesthutton.co.uk  07815 084004 

Village Newsletter     Hilary Rooney   hjrooney64@gmail.com 

First Responder/Defibrillators  Eric Rooney   rooney.ic24@btinternet.com 

 

June 
 
Sunday 2nd     Eucharist    9.15am, St Mary’s Church                                                    

 

Sunday 16th  Eucharist    9.15am, St Mary’s Church 
 

 
July 
 
Sunday 7th  Eucharist    9.15am, St Mary’s Church 

 

Saturday 13th Bastille Night ceilidh   7.00pm, Memorial Hall (see p.3) 

 

Sunday 21st   Eucharist    9.15am, St Mary’s Church 

 
 

 

Contributions for the next issue (August/September) of the Village Newsletter 

should be sent to Hilary Rooney hjrooney64@gmail.com, no later than 

midnight on Sunday 28 July 2024. 

 

https://universdemaclasse.blogspot.com/2013_05_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
mailto:borwickpm@gmail.com
mailto:clerkph@priesthutton.co.uk
mailto:kendunn.1952@outlook.com
mailto:christineheginbotham@gmail.com
mailto:hjrooney64@gmail.com
mailto:rooney.ic24@btinternet.com
mailto:hjrooney64@gmail.com
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St Mary’s Church 

A ‘Chapel of Ease’ in the Parish of Warton, 

providing a place of worship for the 

villagers of Borwick and Priest Hutton. 

 
St Mary's Church, Borwick is moving towards 

Net Zero ...... but needs your help. 

At St Mary's we have been running an appeal 

to raise £2,500 to replace the old, inefficient 

and expensive to run lighting with modern, low 

energy LED lights. So far we have raised just 

over £1,700 including Gift Aid and now just 

need a final push to get us over the finishing 

line.  We are hoping to have the LED lamps 

installed in June... 

Much of the £1,700 was received in support of 

our new vicar, Alice's, heroic and successful 

running of the Manchester Marathon.   

On 16th June, Joyce Tombs will be attempting 

the Cross Bay walk from Arnside to Grange - 

not exactly a marathon but, at 8 miles and 4 

hours over wet sand, still quite a challenge for 

an OAP! So Joyce would be extremely grateful 

if you would like to show your support by 

contributing to the St Mary's LED Lighting 

Project.  

Donations can be made by 

scanning the QR code with 

your smartphone, or by 

using the following link and 

following the instructions on 

screen via  

GiveALittle. https://givealittle.co/c/3MB9QRVk

S5kAH7cCUD0up9 

Other traditional methods are also very much 

welcomed, including cheques made payable to 

St Mary's Church, Borwick. Your support is 

very much appreciated by the St Mary's DCC.  

Thank you.  

Noeline, Sally and Joyce  

 

Services at St Mary’s in June and 

July 

Sunday 2 June                               

9.15am – Eucharist 

Sunday 16 June                              

9.15am – Eucharist 

Sunday 7 July                               

9.15am - Eucharist 

Sunday 21 July                              

9.15am – Eucharist 

 

 

Monthly Bible Study Group  

The monthly bible study 

group normally meets on 

the second Monday of each 

month from 10am-12noon 

at Fernlands, Tewitfield. 

Contact Noeline Clarke, 01524 732825, 

for more details.   
           

The Benefice and Social Media 

You can keep up to date with all the latest 

news via one of the following:  

Visit us at www.ubwby.org  

 

Like us on Facebook at 

www.facebook.com/UnitedWBY/  

 

Follow us on Twitter at 

https://twitter.com/UnitedWBY  
 

The St Mary’s page on ‘A Church Near 

You’ is at 

www.achurchnearyou.com/church/1165

1/. 

You can download a copy of the current 

Parish News magazine and weekly notice 

sheet from any of our online platforms. 

Rev Alice Ormondroyd  

Tel:  01524 956839 
Email: vicar.ubwby@gmail.com 

 

 

https://givealittle.co/c/3MB9QRVkS5kAH7cCUD0up9
https://givealittle.co/c/3MB9QRVkS5kAH7cCUD0up9
http://www.ubwby.org/
http://www.facebook.com/UnitedWBY/
https://twitter.com/UnitedWBY
http://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/11651/
http://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/11651/
mailto:vicar.ubwby@gmail.com
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Memorial Hall News 

 

 

Village Lottery 

To join the lottery please contact 

Olivia & Steve     

svaughan012@icloud.com 

or Ken kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

Profits go to support the running costs of the 

Memorial Hall 

 

 

 

April winners 

1st prize (£30) Bryan Fell 

2nd prize (£15) Claire Helme 

May winners 

1st prize (£30) Graham & Kate Brady 

2nd prize (£15) Keith & Val Brady 

 

 

Coffee 

Mornings 

Many thanks to all those who have 

supported us in any way during our winter 

coffee mornings. Numbers attending each 

month varied considerably with the 

opportunity to meet others especially 

being valued by some members of our 

community. Even so we have managed to 

give to our chosen charity of Muscular 

Dystrophy UK, in memory of Edwina 

Shuttleworth, a donation of over £500, 

which is obviously a worthwhile amount. 

 

If the coffee mornings are to continue we 

really could do with more support, both as 

those willing to ‘host’ the sessions and of 

course those willing to attend. Hosting of 

the sessions is not an arduous task so any 

volunteers would be greatly appreciated, 

just drop me an email to add your name 

to the rota:  mct484@icloud.com 

 

We hope to start the coffee mornings 

again in October 2024 

 

Many thanks 
 

Maureen Thomas 

 

 

BASTILLE NIGHT CEILIDH                                
WITH HOG ROAST                                   
[vegetarian option] 

at Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall 

on Saturday 13th July 2024 from 7:00pm 

Hosted by 
Carnforth & District Twinning Association 

 
The Ceilidh will be led by ‘Tattie Bogle’. 

This event will be a fun-filled night of wild 
dancing, good music and great company – 

buy your tickets now! 

Tickets priced £17 per person are available 
at: 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/DNKX 

Alternatively, contact Julia Grisenthwaite at 
Julia.56moore@gmail.com or 

Lesley Simon at lesleysimonedit@hotmail.com / 
07980 461570 
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LA THEATRE CLUB  
 

Started by Tony Sunderland many years 

ago, the club is run by a small volunteer 

committee. We depart from ‘The 

Travellers Choice’ at Carnforth to a 

variety of theatres and other venues in 

the North West, such as the Bridgewater 

Hall, to watch plays, listen to music, enjoy 

the ballet and much more.  

 

The club values event suggestions from 

its membership, now almost 100 

strong. Since the pandemic we have gone 

"paperless" and event notices and other 

information relating to the club are via 

email only.  

 

Annual Household Membership is only 

£12.00/year.  

 

The LA THEATRE CLUB welcomes new 

members, so should your interest be 

piqued, please email 

p.f.horsfield@gmail.com for 

further information. 

 

Fiona Horsfield                                                

(Programme and Events Co-ordinator) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator 

for both Priest Hutton and Borwick is 

Andy Stoyle 

 

Mobile – 07815 084004 

Email – nw@priesthutton.co.uk 

Please report any issues or suspicious 

activity directly to Andy 

 

Borwick Parish 

The two village notice boards, on the 

green and at the station, have been 

replaced with new ones made by a local 

joiner, Joey Aldren, and they look 

magnificent. 

 

Attached is a photo of Joey with one of 

the boards. It is good that a young lad is 

doing such good work. He has also done 

work locally for some residents.  

 

Dave Scott 
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The Boules and Moules enjoyed a sunny 

Saturday evening, a hotly contested 

competition, with a fine spread of cheese, 

bread and succulent, sweet moules 

mariniere. 

 

Following a round robin preliminary stage, 

the final took place as dusk was 

approaching, requiring some improvised 

floodlighting courtesy of a car’s 

headlights. The victors were Teresa and 

Kehan Loverock who were presented with 

the trophy by sports committee chair 

Simon Osmond. 

Eric Rooney 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Children’s Sports Day & Barbecue 

Date tbc – details will be sent out soon 

via email and WhatsApp 

Children’s Sports 

Day including 

traditional races and 

games for all ages, 

from 4pm. 

Village barbecue from 6pm (including 

vegetarian option), with bar. No advance 

payment required – donations gratefully 

received on the night. 

 

 

 

Whitebeck Nature Reserve 

 

The wildflowers in the nature reserve in 

Priest Hutton continue to develop under 

the watchful eye of Eddie and Linda 

Hodgson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


